CCT Board Meeting Jan 16, 2023 On-line

All attendees were on-line for this meeting: Ed Caryer, Angie Caryer, James Wasson, Kate Levi, Denise Sutter, Vince Sutter, Kari Wann, Andy Wehri, John Fifer, and Megan Wright

Ed called to order at 8:40 PM.

Skating Rink: Ed sent pics of the area around the ag building prior to the meeting,

Ed laid out a general layout of the location of the items within the area around the pavilion. Denise reviewed the diagrams that she sent out prior to the meeting as well. Ed noted that he wanted to place a number of arrows to help direct traffic to the parking areas. We have a number of signs that we did not use this year in the parking area that could be used next year.

The dimensions of the pavilion are 40 ft by 52 ft. The concrete area next to the pavilion is 16 ft by 52 ft.

A tent would be located next to the rink and the merchants building.

Ed asked Denise if she could contact Grabers about the shed that could be used to house Santa. The rough size would be 10ft by 14ft. The issue of heating the area around where Santa will be located was discussed.

Backdrop: Angle asked about a new backdrop for Santa and it was noted that she would be in charge of the area just like she was for the MP building in 2022.

Port-o-johns – There is no issue with installing ceramic heaters inside the port-o-johns to make them more comfortable. They will be located near the rink and the parking area.

Ideas: Ed noted that if anyone has any new ideas related to the layout, please post them on the group chat. A diagram(s) will be created to help visualize how everything can be arranged around the rink and will be posted.

The meeting was called to a conclusion and the conference call was ended.